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34 CFR Ch. II (7–1–11 Edition) § 200.80 

Subpart B—Even Start Family 
Literacy Program 

§ 200.80 Migrant Education Even Start 
Program definition. 

Eligible participants under the Mi-
grant Education Even Start Program 
(MEES) must meet the definitions of a 
migratory child, a migratory agricul-
tural worker, or a migratory fisher in 
§ 200.81. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 6381a and 20 U.S.C. 6399) 

[67 FR 71736, Dec. 2, 2002] 

Subpart C—Migrant Education 
Program 

SOURCE: 67 FR 71736, Dec. 2, 2002, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 200.81 Program definitions. 
The following definitions apply to 

programs and projects operated under 
subpart C of this part: 

(a) Agricultural work means the pro-
duction or initial processing of crops, 
dairy products, poultry, or livestock, 
as well as the cultivation or harvesting 
of trees. It consists of work performed 
for wages or personal subsistence. 

(b) Fishing work means the catching 
or initial processing of fish or shellfish 
or the raising or harvesting of fish or 
shellfish at fish farms. It consists of 
work performed for wages or personal 
subsistence. 

(c) In order to obtain, when used to de-
scribe why a worker moved, means 
that one of the purposes of the move is 
to seek or obtain qualifying work. 

(1) If a worker states that a purpose 
of the move was to seek any type of 
employment, i.e., the worker moved 
with no specific intent to find work in 
a particular job, the worker is deemed 
to have moved with a purpose of ob-
taining qualifying work if the worker 
obtains qualifying work soon after the 
move. 

(2) Notwithstanding the introductory 
text of this paragraph (c), a worker 
who did not obtain qualifying work 
soon after a move may be considered to 
have moved in order to obtain quali-
fying work only if the worker states 
that at least one purpose of the move 
was specifically to seek the qualifying 
work, and— 

(i) The worker is found to have a 
prior history of moves to obtain quali-
fying work; or 

(ii) There is other credible evidence 
that the worker actively sought quali-
fying work soon after the move but, for 
reasons beyond the worker’s control, 
the work was not available. 

(d) Migratory agricultural worker 
means a person who, in the preceding 
36 months, has moved, as defined in 
paragraph (g), from one school district 
to another, or from one administrative 
area to another within a State that is 
comprised of a single school district, in 
order to obtain temporary employment 
or seasonal employment in agricul-
tural work, including dairy work. 

(e) Migratory child means a child— 
(1) Who is a migratory agricultural 

worker or a migratory fisher; or 
(2) Who, in the preceding 36 months, 

in order to accompany or join a parent, 
spouse, or guardian who is a migratory 
agricultural worker or a migratory 
fisher— 

(i) Has moved from one school dis-
trict to another; 

(ii) In a State that is comprised of a 
single school district, has moved from 
one administrative area to another 
within such district; or 

(iii) As the child of a migratory fish-
er, resides in a school district of more 
than 15,000 square miles, and migrates 
a distance of 20 miles or more to a tem-
porary residence. 

(f) Migratory fisher means a person 
who, in the preceding 36 months, has 
moved, as defined in paragraph (g), 
from one school district to another, or 
from one administrative area to an-
other within a State that is comprised 
of a single school district, in order to 
obtain temporary employment or sea-
sonal employment in fishing work. 
This definition also includes a person 
who, in the preceding 36 months, re-
sided in a school district of more than 
15,000 square miles and moved, as de-
fined in paragraph (g), a distance of 20 
miles or more to a temporary residence 
in order to obtain temporary employ-
ment or seasonal employment in fish-
ing work. 

(g) Move or Moved means a change 
from one residence to another resi-
dence that occurs due to economic ne-
cessity. 
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(h) Personal subsistence means that 
the worker and the worker’s family, as 
a matter of economic necessity, con-
sume, as a substantial portion of their 
food intake, the crops, dairy products, 
or livestock they produce or the fish 
they catch. 

(i) Qualifying work means temporary 
employment or seasonal employment 
in agricultural work or fishing work. 

(j) Seasonal employment means em-
ployment that occurs only during a 
certain period of the year because of 
the cycles of nature and that, by its 
nature, may not be continuous or car-
ried on throughout the year. 

(k) Temporary employment means em-
ployment that lasts for a limited pe-
riod of time, usually a few months, but 
no longer than 12 months. It typically 
includes employment where the em-
ployer states that the worker was hired 
for a limited time frame; the worker 
states that the worker does not intend 
to remain in that employment indefi-
nitely; or the SEA has determined on 
some other reasonable basis that the 
employment is temporary. The defini-
tion includes employment that is con-
stant and available year-round only if, 
within 18 months after the effective 
date of this regulation and at least 
once every three years thereafter, the 
SEA documents that, given the nature 
of the work, of those workers whose 
children were previously determined to 
be eligible based on the State’s prior 
determination of the temporary nature 
of such employment (or the children 
themselves if they are the workers), 
virtually no workers remained em-
ployed by the same employer more 
than 12 months. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 6391–6399, 6571) 

[73 FR 44123, July 29, 2008] 

§ 200.82 Use of program funds for 
unique program function costs. 

An SEA may use the funds available 
from its State Migrant Education Pro-
gram (MEP) to carry out other admin-
istrative activities, beyond those al-
lowable under § 200.100(b)(4), that are 
unique to the MEP, including those 
that are the same or similar to admin-
istrative activities performed by LEAs 
in the State under subpart A of this 

part. These activities include but are 
not limited to— 

(a) Statewide identification and re-
cruitment of eligible migratory chil-
dren; 

(b) Interstate and intrastate coordi-
nation of the State MEP and its local 
projects with other relevant programs 
and local projects in the State and in 
other States; 

(c) Procedures for providing for edu-
cational continuity for migratory chil-
dren through the timely transfer of 
educational and health records, beyond 
that required generally by State and 
local agencies; 

(d) Collecting and using information 
for accurate distribution of subgrant 
funds; 

(e) Development of a statewide needs 
assessment and a comprehensive State 
plan for MEP service delivery; 

(f) Supervision of instructional and 
support staff; 

(g) Establishment and implementa-
tion of a State parent advisory council; 
and 

(h) Conducting an evaluation of the 
effectiveness of the State MEP. 

(Authority: 20 U.S.C. 6392, 6571) 

[67 FR 71736, Dec. 2, 2002; 68 FR 19152, Apr. 18, 
2003] 

§ 200.83 Responsibilities of SEAs to im-
plement projects through a com-
prehensive needs assessment and a 
comprehensive State plan for serv-
ice delivery. 

(a) An SEA that receives a grant of 
MEP funds must develop and update a 
written comprehensive State plan 
(based on a current statewide needs as-
sessment that, at a minimum, has the 
following components: 

(1) Performance targets. The plan must 
specify— 

(i) Performance targets that the 
State has adopted for all children in 
reading and mathematics achievement, 
high school graduation, and the num-
ber of school dropouts, as well as the 
State’s performance targets, if any, for 
school readiness; and 

(ii) Any other performance targets 
that the State has identified for migra-
tory children. 

(2) Needs assessment. The plan must 
include an identification and assess-
ment of— 
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